




































From: John Jacobs <jjacobs_msn@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, February 5, 2019 4:13 PM 
To: Lerner, Sarah <SLerner@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: James Madison plan - Jan 9 comments 
 
Dear Ms. Lerner, 
 
My prepared comments for the January 9 BoPC meeting are copied below and in the attached 
Word document. Please add these comments to the legistar record for the JMP plan.  
 
Thank you.  
 
John Jacobs 
--------------------------------- 

Comments for Board of Park Commissioners                                                    January 9, 2019   

 My name is John Jacobs.  While I’ve lived on the near west side for 43 years, I know and love 
James Madison park. I used to row with Mendota Rowing at the park.   When our kids were little 
we’d come to the park to hang out and be by the water.  Like thousands of Madisonians, I get 
some extra joy every time I simply drive, bike, or walk past the park.      

 I hope the Board will reject all three plans before you and send them back to the drawing board.   

I may have been vaguely aware of the planning process for the park but until the Isthmus article, I 
had no idea that there was a plan to diminish the best aspects of James Madison.  If anything, I 
may have thought the folks in the neighborhood would take care of our park.   

I recently learned that there were, in fact, neighbors working hard for months to save our iconic 
view across the park.   I also learned that the awful parking plan along Gorham had been “non-
negotiable” by city staff and their consultants since the beginning of the planning 
process.  Probably before the beginning.  Why? 

The draft master plan says;  

“This design is contrary to recognized Crime Prevention through Environmental Design (CPTED) 
principles and may contribute to the high number of calls for service at this park.”   

 “From January 1st to November 18, 2017 there were over 700 police calls for service to James 
Madison Park.” 

 In a December 7, 2018 letter to the parks commission recommending approval of the plan, Alder 
Zellers says:  

"Additionally, the relocated parking eliminates the current parking which is relatively hidden and 
has provided an attractive place for drug dealing and other bad behavior.  There were ~ about 
700 calls for service for this park in 2017."    

 To the average reader, 700 police calls in 11 months may sound like the park is a high crime 
area.  The police were called 700 times.  Wow.  Sounds bad right?    

In fact, the total number of calls to both 911 and the non-emergency number were far less.  911 
records show only 42 “calls” to the park during those 11 months.   The 42 calls includes police, 
fire and EMS. 
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  42 calls are not “over 700 police calls.”  

I hate to say it, but our Parks Division’s non-negotiable agenda about the parking lot is being sold 
with the same kind of scare tactics and fearmongering that Mr. Trump uses to describe folks who 
arrive at our southern border.   Paint an exaggerated image of rampant criminality to build a wall 
or – in this case - move a parking lot. 

I don’t know who or which city agency is most responsible for the dishonesty of “over 700 police 
calls” in the planning process.  Citizens, alders and park commissioners should get truthful 
information not slanted propaganda from city staff.  That Parks would stoop to such dishonesty 
calls into question the integrity of the whole planning effort for James Madison Park.     

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

The best part of James Madison park is its simplicity.   A wide expanse of grass and green from 
sidewalk to shore.   For James Madison “less is more”    

Besides the awful parking, the plan strikes me as a confused, cluttered mess.   

The plan reduces the greenspace that people can actually use by a significant amount.  Just look 
carefully at the graphic that Parks gave to Isthmus.  The shoreline is moved towards Gorham 
which narrows the park.  The new parking lot and road further narrows the usable greenspace 
from the Gorham side as well.   

The overgrown science fair project called an “emergent wetland” and the adjacent plantings along 
the shore keeps people away from 600 feet of shoreline and replaces lots of active greenspace 
on the west end.  I’m all for science and education.  I’m a lab manager at the UW.  But this thing 
probably won’t work and will instead be a maintenance nightmare for Parks staff.  

The planned shelter is way too large for its location at the narrowest part of the park.   At three 
times the size of the existing shelter, and with its roof extending farther toward the lake, the new 
building will block views far more than the existing shelter.  Like the big tubes that currently block 
part of the view, the mass of new structures on the roof – including an unnecessary extra roof, a 
fake green roof with interpretive walkway, an elevator, and then trees to hide the elevator - will 
block the view far more.   

 Moving the huge shelter west into the greenspace further reduces area for active recreation.    

 If it were my plan, the non-negotiable items would be: 

-  Maintain or improve the view from the top of the hill on Gorham to the bottom. 

- Add toilets on the west end. 

 With more and more folks living downtown, its makes no sense to reduce the amount of green 
area that people can actually use in James Madison Park.  

 We should try to improve the iconic view, not diminish it.   

 Thank you.   

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
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